Sports Oar Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, July 14", 2015
Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Howard Roundy (President), Rob Saporito (Vice President), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary),
Charlie Parsons (Corresponding Secretary) Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Andrew Mercer (Auto-X Co-Chair), Erica
Connolly (Auto-X Co-Chair), Paul Giblin, Gary Brundrett, John Stevens, Joshua Bruce, George Young, John Santos, Mark
Brook, Paul Perry, Dan Fillingham, Richard Staley, and Conrad Nelson.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:01pm.
Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by John Santos and seconded by Mark Brook.
Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis. 202 members as of now with 186 regular and 16 life members.
Treasurers Report: Made by Paul Giblin. Discussed finances
e Tax Reporting — All bank info has been sent to the accountant. More on this topic at the next meeting.
e  Motion to accept this report was made by George Young and seconded by John Stevens.
Publicity Report: Facebook is busy as usual.
Auto Cross Report:
e Auto X #4 — Much shorter course at 36 second average with 9 runs each.

e  Mass Tuning Event — Jason Slattery was basically the chair for the event. The participants enjoyed the event,
volunteers got more runs at the event. There is a possibility of more of these events in the future although the club
should charge more. The event ran from 11am to almost 9pm.

e  Trailer is done with a couple minor flaws in the vinyls and the club will be applying a credit towards the hillclimb
trailer.

o Howard acquired a new cable for the display but it is not operational as of now.
The Young Charity Tour: 19 attended and met up at 7:30 and departed at 8:10am. Upon arrival at the Owl's Head
Museum SCCNH had a parking paddock with the of the shows cars. Attendees were given passes at no charge. Raffle
tickets were sold and raffle was held around 3pm. Mount Washington Auto-Road, Hobo R.R., N.H.M.S., Snap-On Tools,
and Team O'Neil Rally School were some of the organizations to donate to this raffle. George Young won the Auto-Road
pass and the Team O'Neil day pass. 500 dollars were raised for the scholarship.

Paul Giblin is planning to do a spring tour to the Vermont Sports Car headquarters. All proceeds will benefit the Young
Scholarship

New Business:

¢ Canaan Race Track — About a 1 mile track with a couple of slightly narrow spots. SCCNH could possibly hold an
event there if the price is right. Andrew Mercer wants to have another meeting with the owner there to discuss
terms for events.

¢  Annual Banquet — The date chosen has been taken due to a mix-up caused by the passing of the event manager for
that venue. Now SCCNH is searching for a new venue.

e Northeast Motorsports Museum — On September 25™ the organization will be having an official groundbreaking
ceremony. The foundation will be laid in the fall. This building will be available for banquet parties. Next Spring
will be a gala event to raise funds for the museum.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:50pm. Moved by John Stevens and seconded by John Santos.



